
To whom it may concern, 
 
I understand that you are considering changes to the expungement process financial advisors 
utilize to challenge disclosures on their record.  I am writing you to ask that you not make these 
proposed changes.  I have disclosures on my record related to funds offered by my employer, 
Morgan Keegan, which crashed during the 2007-2008 Financial Crisis.  None of the clients 
named me in their complaints, which were driven by excessive advertising by plaintiff lawyers, 
and my employer elected to settle the cases for economic reasons rather than fight them, which 
would have kept them off of my record.  If you make it more expensive, change the process 
from a majority decision to a unanimous decision, or remove any chance of expungement after 
12 months, you are making it next to impossible for advisors like myself to be able to try and 
remove disclosures related to massive settlements like I experienced with Morgan Keegan.  
  
Thank you for your consideration in this very important matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
Jay Higgenbotham 
 
Jay R. Higgenbotham, CPWA®  
Wealth Management Advisor  
Senior Vice President - Investments 
Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith Incorporated 
569 Brookwood Village, Suite 501 
Birmingham, AL  35209  
205-326-9587 Direct 
844-588-3800 Toll Free 
205-383-2408 Fax  
NMLS ID 1277214 
jay.higgenbotham@ml.com 
 

 
 

 
This message, and any attachments, is for the intended recipient(s) only, may contain 
information that is privileged, confidential and/or proprietary and subject to important 
terms and conditions available at http://www.bankofamerica.com/emaildisclaimer. If you 
are not the intended recipient, please delete this message. 
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